
FLOODPLAIN ANALYSIS

FOR PROPOSED

FRONT AND REAR DECKS

CHAIN LINK FENCING

421 South Flood Avenue

Norman, OK

The owner of 421 South Flood Avenue has replaced the deck structures on the front and
rear of the property. Additionally, the owner has constructed a chain link fence
surrounding the property.

The purpose of this report is to determine if the improvements to the property pose and
impact to existing floodwater conditions.

The decks are be replaced as the existing decks pose a safety hazard to the property
owners. The new front deck is of the same size and shape as the existing. The back
deck is of the same size and shape as the existing with the addition of three additional
columns for structural support. The impacts from the chain link fence are nominal.

The net additional material added to the property is the volume displace by the three 4x4
posts added to the deck.

The area of construction is currently in the 0.1% Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA).
The BFE for the tributary to Imhoff Creek is 1151.0 ft as taken from section T-T as take
from FEMA Flood Map 40027C0280J effection 2021. The current finished floor of the
house is assumed at El. 1148.0 ft taken from City of Norman elevation data. The deck is
below the BFE but does not impact the area do to the replacement of the existing deck
structure.

The volume of material added from the new deck is calculated as 1.67CF. To offset this
impact, 1.67 CF soil will be removed from SFHA adjacent to the deck to provide
compensatory storage for the floodwaters. As a result, there will be no impact on
floodwater or to the BFE due to this construction.
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Figure 1:Site Photo December 2024

Figure 2: Site Photo June 2025





B
F

E

N
E

W
 D

E
C

K

C
H

A
IN

L
IN

K
 F

E
N

C
IN

G

S
T

R
U

C
T

U
R

E


